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Opening Times
Monday 9.00am-5.00pm
Tuesday 9.00am-5.00pm

Wednesday 9.00am-5.00pm
Thursday 9.00am-5.00pm

Friday 9.00am-5.00pm
Saturday 9.00am-5.00pm
Sunday 10.00am-4.00pm

Our Shop
Quality and taste of our products is very
much a priority for us. We use local
producers and suppliers where possible, to
ensure fresh and sustainably sourced
produce. We have a great selection of
homemade pies and pastries as well as
cheese and cooked meats on our deli
counter.
Did you know? Every Friday this counter is
stocked with a splendid range of
homemade treats such as triple chocolate
brownies, or perhaps a fresh fruit
meringue. Every week is different!

Our Café
A light and airy café with lots of outside
space to play or park up bikes.
Our breakfast and lunch menus offer a range
of tasty traditional homecooked food. See a
picture of our very popular Farmers Fry’s
Breakfast below!
Our speciality is our delicious cakes, pies and
puddings and our coffee is good too!
We will try our very best to accommodate
any allergies or food intolerance, just ask one
of our staff and they will be happy to help!
To reserve a table, we accept telephone
bookings!
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Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and advertising, The Bulletin is produced and delivered monthly  by our team of
volunteers.  If you need help with : Advertising - Margaret on 07919 444155, Deliveries - Gary on  07795 202559,

 Diary Dates - Sue M on 275333, Design and graphics for your item - Richard on the email below.
If you would like to send an item for publication please email this to the address at the bottom of this notice,  where it will be

picked up by Sue W, Lynn, Melvyn or Richard who will do  their best to acknowledge receipt within 2-3 days.
All items for inclusion in The Bulletin should be with us by the 16th of the month, otherwise we cannot guarantee inclusion.

Please note we have a new email address: hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
When contacting our advertisers please tell them that you saw their advert in The Bulletin.

Disclaimer: The Bulletin does not have any responsibility for the content of published advertisements.
Printed by WoldTech Digital Print Networks.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
EVERY WEEK
Monday Community Choir 7:30-9:00pm at SRA Rotsea Lane.
For more information contact fionabonepiano@gmail.com
Tuesday Pop In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall Cranswick £2.00 includes tea and biscuits.
For more information call Rose on 01377 270220
Tuesday Pregnancy Yoga Classes 6:00-7:00pm (6-week block) at SRA Rotsea lane.
For more information contact zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk
Wednesday Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-12:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane
Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at SRA Rotsea Lane
Entrance £2.00 includes coffee or tea and biscuits

JUNE
2-5 June Royal Memorabilia Exhibition
at St Peter’s Church
Thursday 2 June  Platinum Jubilee BBQ & Bonfire
4pm at Cranswick SRA
Saturday 4 June Open Afternoon with refreshments
at Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club

Sunday 5  June  Platinum Jubilee event
11:00am  Parade by Community Groups
12noon Churches Together Service  on The Green,
followed by The Big Jubilee Picnic on The Green
Monday 6 & 20 June Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm
outside Hutton Cranswick Primary School
Thursday 9 June Platinum Bingo at the W I Hall
Eyes Down at 7:30pm . All Welcome
Tuesday 14 June WI Meeting 7:15pm at WI Hall, Cranswick
Friday 17 June Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane.
Booking Required. Please contact
HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com
or phone Secretary 07942353818
Wednesday 22 June Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm
at WI Hall, Cranswick
Saturday 25 June Craft & Produce Market 10:00am-
2:00pm  at Foreman’s Garage
Saturday 25 Midsummer Spectacular Concert at Driffield
Showground: for tickets
www.midsummerspectacular.co.uk

FUTURE DATES
16 July Watton Summer Fete
17 July Village Wide Boot Sale around Hutton Cranswick
organised by FOTS
20 & 21 July Driffield Show at Driffield Showground
23 July Craft & Produce Market 12noon-4:00pm
on The Green
23 July Village Show 12noon-4:00pm on The Green
31 July 10K Charity Run for Macmillan Cancer Support
10:00am start at SRA Rotsea Lane. To enter visit
cranswick10km.eventbrite.co.uk
A Family Fun Day follows at 11:30am
19 August St Peter’s visit to St Crux
13 & 14 August Driffield Steam Fair
at Driffield Showground
6 October Anniversary Concert by the Community Choir at
Foreman’s Garage

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary
please email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
or contact Sue Moody on 01377 275333

mailto:Hutton.Cranswick.Bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary
please email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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Sun 5 June   Pentecost & Queen’s Platinum Jubilee
12noon SERVICE ON THE GREEN
All Welcome

Sun 12 June  10.45am Choral Praise at St Peter’s

Sun 19 June  10.45am Family Communion  at St Peter’s

Sun 26 June  10.45am Choral Praise at St Peter’s

THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE,
WATTON AND BESWICK

CONTACT DETAILS

We are understandably receiving quite a lot of enquiries for Christenings
and Weddings, and have therefore set up a new and improved system.
Please use the following designated email address:

Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com  Telephone or text: 07434 877661

FOR ANY OTHER ENQUIRIES …
Rev. Simon Elliott (Vicar) Tel.  01377 271592  (there is a voicemail on this number if I am not near the phone
when you ring)
Trish Barker (Reader) Tel:  01377 270091, Gwyn Southall (Reader) Tel:  01377 253572
Dr Robin Freeman  (Churchwarden) Tel:  01377 270547

St Peter’s Church, Hutton Cranswick

A display to celebrate the Queen’s
Platinum Jubilee will be held on 2-5 June.

If you have any royal memorabilia which
you would like to contribute to the

display, please have a word with Myrtle
(271287) or Shirley (270356).

The church will be open to receive items
for display on 30 & 31 May and 1 June

from 10:30am-3:00pm.

We look forward to hearing from you.

A Weekend of Celebration for

the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee

St. Peter’s Church will be open
on:-

Thurs 2nd June – Sat 4th June: 10am – 4pm

Sun 5th June: 1pm – 4pm

Entry £2 to include tea/coffee & biscuits

Everyone welcome

mailto:Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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At the recent FA Cup Final, down at Wembley, there was
booing during the National Anthem, and during the singing
of “Abide with Me.”
Before I go on, it’s worth remembering that not all of the
fans present engaged in this activity, the booing came
mainly from the Liverpool fans, and I’m sure that not all
of them joined in…!

But let me ask you a question: what do you think you
would have done if you’d been at Wembley and someone
sitting next to you had started booing…?
I think it’s likely that very few of us would have the
courage to say “Stop…!”, even if we felt strongly about it.
It takes courage to challenge others about their
behaviour, especially if we’re in a minority.
The first weekend in June is going to be a time of national
rejoicing and celebration for most of us. Queen Elizabeth II
is going to mark 70 years since she acceded to the throne,
on the death of her beloved father, King George VI.
But not everyone is a royalist, or a monarchist, and to
some people the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Weekend will
just offer a couple of extra days off work, and maybe the
chance to go away for a long weekend and see family.

I think that’s fine. Thankfully (unlike millions across the
globe), we don’t live in a dictatorship, where you’re all
forced to think the same or do the same.

The Queen has said publicly on many occasions that one
of the things which has kept her going through the ups
and downs of life has been her Christian faith. At the
heart of that faith is Jesus’ invitation to his disciples to
“Follow me…!” (See Matthew 4:18-22 in the Bible for an
example of this invitation.)

Jesus made his invitation knowing that some would accept
it and some would reject it. Some people probably said
“No” at first and later thought again and said, “Yes”, and
that’s fine, too.
The invitation to follow Jesus goes out afresh in each
generation. The Queen said “Yes” seventy or more years
ago. What will you say today to the same invitation, in
2022…?

Whatever you do say, here’s hoping you enjoy the
celebrations…

Simon Elliott (Vicar of St. Peter’s)

Enjoy the celebrations…

All over the country Church bells will ring to
commemorate the Jubilee weekend. In our Village this
will happen at St Peter’s, Hutton on Saturday 4 June.
Ringing will start at 19:52 until 20:22 in the evening.
(Note the significance of the times).  Come along & listen.

mailto:Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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This is a review for the 1985 Universal Pictures Back to the
Future, a sci-fi adventure comedy film. Directed by Robert
Zemeckis, produced by Bob Gale & Neil Canton. Written by
Zemeckis and Gale. The film is a PG, 1h 56m long and the
sound mix is surround. It is rated 96% from Rotten
Tomatoes, 5/5 Empire Online and 8.5/10 IMDb.

Although the movie was released 22 years before I was
born, this film is a must see for all teenagers.
The plot consists of time travel, high school, and a
DeLorean car as a time machine. Teenager Marty McFly
from the 1980s gets thrown back 30 years. When an
experiment with Doc Brown goes wrong, Marty is sent to
the 50s in a DeLorean. During his misadventure he finds his
young parents in high school and a bully who threatens to
keep them apart; if that happens Marty will cease to exist
as his parents wouldn’t be together.

There are several themes running in the movie that all do
seem to get ‘tied up nicely’ by the end. The unlikely
friendship between Marty and Doc holds some rather
comical moments. Mix this with the protagonist becoming
friends with his not yet parents and trying to set them up,
it really is a great story. Seeing the various family members
in the different timelines adds depth to the characters
which is sometimes lacking in other movies of the 80’s era.
The comedy is shown right through BTTF with Marty’s
interactions with the various individuals including a cringe
worthy crush (I’ll not spoil it for you!). Yes, there is
romance but don’t panic, there’s only a little.

Some trivia for you all: When the movie went into
production, originally it wasn’t Michael J Fox cast as the
main character. Eric Stoltz played Marty but it was soon
discovered that this wasn’t the right fit, even though
they’d been shooting the film for over a month (there are
rumours that it was a lot longer than that)… I wonder what
the film would have been like if they hadn’t changed the
cast.

Special FX is pretty good to say the year it was made. It’s
obviously not as realistic as what we see today, but it
stands the test of time. Musical effects work seamlessly
throughout the movie. The soundtrack works well and the
film score is really quite iconic. Not bad going, considering
that Zemeckis only gave the direction of ‘it’s got to be big’
to composer Alan Silvestri. Some have said that the big,
orchestral sound is a juxtaposition to the small town of Hill
Valley. It does echo the hero theme that can be for both
Doc and Marty.

BTTF surely is now considered a classic (certainly by my
parents) and if you enjoy this film you’ll be pleased to read
that there are two more in this franchise.

Reviewed by Jack Jones

FILM REVIEW
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Anxiously, we strolled into the woods
with Dad chatting away which put
me at ease. When we were talking,
we started to talk about the sleeping
beauty and if it would work. Dad
would be happy but in my head it
was wrong to embarrass Mr Hazzell’s
so I was trying to persuade Dad to
re-think this idea.
When we got to the wood, the
ground was very boggy so it was hard
to keep silent. After that we
scattered raisin after raisin. We put
all of the raisins down. We crouch in
a bush, we were making lots of noise.
We got so nervous that we were
making such a racket we almost got
caught but the keeper went passed

us. As the keeper went passed us we
were anxious and sick.
After we hid in a bush we heard
growling noises. We looked behind

us and we saw two staring eyes
pointing at us, we had two raisins to
put the dogs to sleep. Eventually the
dogs were asleep we started to get
the pheasants one after one. The

pheasants were dropping like flies.
Dad got the pheasants up, we heard
a voice... It was Mr Victor Hazzell so
we hid in a bush. Unfortunately he
saw us he said “William is that
you?” my Dad stayed quiet and then
Mr Victor Hazzell said I’m seeing
things how could that brat get here
in my wood? He doesn’t even have
a car!” Thankfully he left. We got up
but Mr Victor Hazzell saw us
dashing away “I’m going to get you
William” yelled Mr Victor Hazzell.
We got home without getting

caught. My heart was still beating
like a train because if Mr Victor
Hazzell came here we would be in for
it…
By Kane in Year 5

Optimistically, me and dad set off on
foot to Hazzell’s Wood. Smiling down
at me, dad said how
much I remind him of
my mum. Staying
quiet, I looked up at
dad who looked
confident but I was
anxious and worrying
about what might
happen if we got
caught. What if dad
gets caught and tells
me to go? What will I
do? What if I get
caught and dad
doesn’t realise? My
heart would drop
with a thud.
When me and dad
arrived at the woods
it was too early so we had to wait in
the hedge. When it became night fall
we trapsed deeper into the woods.

Towering shadows started to grow.
The twisted vines swung off the

trees. “Here is the
heart of the
woods” dad said
cheerfully it was
gorgeous the
pheasants were
the only things that
were coloured
other than black.
At once we
sprinkled the
plump raisins
carefully to make
sure each and
every pheasant
gobbled one up.
But something was
wrong! It wasn’t
putting them to

sleep, dad had done his maths
wrong! That couldn’t be, he always
got it right. He once outsmarted my

teacher. My dad was the most
knowledgeable person I know.
Thankfully the vibrant pheasants
were starting to get peckish and give
a minor injury. But dad’s peck in the
ankle didn’t look so minor. His eyes
filled with tears, but they didn’t slide
down his face. He had told me that
he has never cried in his whole life.
Then there was a gunshot sound
behind us. I was so scared that I
almost fell to the ground. “Let’s do
this.” A woman’s voice came out. It
was the woman who showed up at
the filling station. What was she
doing here? Intriguingly, the woman
said that she was a poacher as well.
She had the same plan as me and
dad but just a different method. The
woman explained that the horrible,
no good for nothing Mr Victor Hazzell
had tried to steal her land.
By Libby in Year 5

Writing Chapter 14 for the Book
Danny the Champion of the World



10

P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

Minister : Richard Teal 01377 538806

When I was President of the Methodist Conference last
year, I was unable to physically travel very much due to
Covid 19. The role of the President in part is to travel round
parts of the world and the British Isles. I did it sat in my office
in Driffield having a much larger reach than any other
President before, but it was only on Zoom, not in person.
We did the very best we could during that very difficult year
for everyone-but I felt cheated.

So, you can imagine my absolute delight when I was
privileged to receive an invitation from Buckingham Palace
to represent the national Methodist Church on Friday 3rd
June 2022 at the national service of Thanksgiving to be held
in St Paul’s Cathedral for the Queens Platinum Jubilee. You
may even see me on the Television!!

But what are we celebrating as a
nation at this time, through so
many community events and acts
of Worship?
We have been blessed beyond
measure by having Queen
Elizabeth on the throne for so
many years. She has revealed
what duty means over this long
period of time and is as
committed today at her wonderful age as ever she was.

The years of her reign have not been easy and straight
forward but no one can fault   her unwavering sense of duty.
We can rightly be thankful for the stability which Queen
Elizabeth II has given to our nation’s affairs through the
dignity and grace which she has continued to fulfil her high
and difficult office during these many years. We remember
at this time a very simple statement of commitment made
by a very young woman, away from home, suddenly and
devastatingly bereaved, a statement that she would be
there for those she governed, that she was dedicating
herself to them. The Queen has been dutiful because of her
dedication to the Nation and Commonwealth. This has been
revealed in all her public engagements, where she has
shown a quality of joy in the happiness of others; she has
responded with generosity in showing honour to countless
communities and individuals of every background and class

and race. She has made her
people happy and all signs
are that she is herself
happy, fulfilled and at home
in these encounters.

Rowan Williams says
somewhere ‘perhaps this is
the challenge of the
Platinum Jubilee that we should be so overwhelmed by the
promise of a shared joy far greater than narrow individual
fulfilment, that we find the strength to take risks and make
the sacrifices’.  There is something transforming and
exhilarating about the prospect of a whole community
rejoicing together – being glad of each other’s happiness
and safety. It is within this attitude that we are saved from
the traps of ludicrous financial greed, of environmental
recklessness, of collective fears of strangers and collective
contempt for the unsuccessful and marginal – and many
more things that we see far too much of, around us and
within us.

But we are marking at this time the anniversary of one
historic and very public act of duty and dedication that has
endured faithfully, calmly and generously through most of
our lives. We are making that living proof that public service
is possible and that it is a place where true happiness can
be found. Jesus himself says ‘My food is to do the will of him
who sent me’, and that is what is at the heart of real
dedication and duty.

Revd Dr Richard J Teal
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 27th April, 2022.

The meeting was held at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick and commenced at 7.00 pm.

Present: Councillors: Alderton, Ingham, Kelly, Lock, Richardson (in the Chair), Sibley-Calder, Mrs Simpson, Swan, Teare,
Thompson, Wilkinson. Ward Councillor: Evison. Parishioners: Two.
The Clerk recorded the minutes.
22/074 Apologies: Councillors: Holtby, Poolford. Ward Councillors: Dewhirst, Owen.
22/075 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests: –
Cllr Ingham Item 10(a) Minute 22/083 (a) – Non-pecuniary – In-Bloom Member.
Cllr Mrs Simpson Items 10(a)(b) Minute 22/083(a) (b) – Non-pecuniary – In-Bloom Member/SRA Committee.

22/076 Minutes – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on the 23rd March, 2022 be approved and
signed as a correct record and noted a correction had been made to the minutes of the meeting held on the 23rd February, 2022
(minute number 20/047 changed to 22/047) (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Alderton).

22/077 Public Participation – Both parishioners gave a brief outline to their strong objections to the amended access plans
proposed for the residential development at 51 Southgate (21/03386/OUT) and urged the Parish Council to object to the
application. The parishioners had made a formal objection to both the original application and the amended plans.

22/078 Financial Monitoring – The following were noted: -
(a) The claim for VAT refund for the period ending 31st March, 2022 (£4983.83).
(b) Section 137 Limit of Expenditure for 2022-23 (£16,131.78).
(c) 2021-22 Final Outturn – Receipts and Payments and Bank Statements and Reconciliation.
(d) Reserves as at 1st April, 2022 (£55,132.94).
(e) Receipt of Employees P60 End of Year Certificate to 5th April, 2022 for the Clerk.
(f) 2022-23 Budget – Month 1 – Payments, Receipts, Variances and Bank Statements and Reconciliation.

22/079 Internal Audit 2021-22 – Resolved to receive (a) a signed Annual Internal Report 2021-22, (b) the internal audit report
and noted (c) the adjusted Receipts and Payments Summary and how to treat lost and damaged cheques, as recommended by
the auditor and (d) that the auditor considered the accounts continued to be well maintained and no matters arose that needed
to be drawn to the attention of the Council (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson).
22/080 Internal Auditor – Alan Johnson had notified the Council of his retirement. The Council considered a proposal from a
local auditor, Public Sector Audit (Richard Dixon). Richard was noted for his audit experience and currently undertook audits for
ERNLLCA, the Local Council Association and 36 local Councils. The audit programme proposed was in accordance with the
requirements of the Governance and Accountability for Local Councils. It was Resolved to appoint Public Sector Audit as the
internal auditor for 2022-23 (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Teare).

22/081 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:
(a) 21/03192/PLF: Conversion and alterations from 4 redundant farm buildings to 3 holiday accommodation units and a games
room/hot tub with changing facilities, construction of car parking spaces, erection of 2.0m high boundary walls and 1.5m
high/1.0m high post and rail fencing with gates; Construction of a pond with 1.2m high bund; Demolition of redundant farm
buildings at Land East of Rotsea Manor Farm, Rotsea Lane, Rotsea, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QG – Full Planning Permission
– Approved 20 Conditions.

(b) 22/00217/PLF: Erection of a poultry house and feed bin to replace poultry house destroyed by fire (House 4) at Bell Mills
Farm, Skerne Road, Driffield, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 6XN – Full Planning Permission – Approved 4 Conditions.

(c) 22/00440/PLF: Erection of a detached garage to side at 2 Ash Grove, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9RL –
Full Planning Permission – Approved 3 Conditions.

(d) 21/04678/VAR: Variation of condition 15 (approved plans) of planning permission 18/00455/PLF (Erection of 16 dwellings
with associated garages and infrastructure), to allow change in garage design for plots 6,7 & 8 and attached garages for plots 10
& 11 at Land and Buildings, Rear of 99 Main Street, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire – Variation of Condition –
Approved 13 Conditions.
22/082 Planning Applications:

(a) 21/03386/OUT: Outline - Residential development (access to be considered) (Amended access plans) at 51 Southgate,
Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QX – Outline Planning Permission – Resolved to confirm the Council’s
objection to the application, as the proposed amended access plans do not sufficiently mitigate the safety concerns. There
remains a high risk to road users and pedestrians due to the lack of visibility around a blind corner and the narrowness of the
road (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Thompson).
Cllr Evison was to make the planning officer and highways engineer aware of the concerns raised by residents and the Parish
Council.
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22/083 Representatives reports
(a) In Bloom – A Committee meeting was held on 22nd April, 2022 in the SRA Clubhouse.
Both a plant sale held at the Bowls Club, coffee morning and doorstep sales of plants had proved successful. The annual
insurance premium had been paid. Funds had allowed the purchase of five oak whisky half barrels to replace the wooden
planters at the W.I. Hall, with two bought by the W.I. The area around the W.I. Hall would be revamped by mid-May. Planting of
containers at Laburnum Avenue/Beech View, Southlands and various areas at the SRA had been reviewed, resulting in an agreed
programme of planned improvements.
The group was focussing on; planting perennials; the purchase a variety of red, white and blue annuals for certain areas, as a
Platinum Jubilee Tribute; identifying areas for bunting and flags; and a revamp at the Station adjacent to the shelter on the
Scarborough platform.
The date for the Yorkshire in Bloom 2022 Judging was still to be determined, in the meantime a portfolio and itinerary for the
Judges was being prepared.
The next meeting was on the 10th June, 2022, at the SRA clubhouse.
It was agreed to plant a silver birch tree on Hutton Green to commemorate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee (proposed Cllr Mrs
Simpson/seconded Cllr Thompson).

(b) SRA – At the SRA committee meeting on the 5th April, 2022, two new members were co-opted onto the committee to be
confirmed at the next AGM. The committee acknowledged receipt of the £5000 grant from the Parish Council, an email of
thanks had been sent.
Wooden panels around the Astroturf pitches were to be replaced and three new doors were to be
fitted at the pavilion. Replacement of the wooden sleeper edging at the SRA entrance were being
investigated. Some refurbishment of the bar area was planned to improve facilities in the short term,
pending the completion of the new build.
Arrangements for the Queens Jubilee celebrations and the lighting of the bonfire on the 2nd June, 2022 was progressing well
with many activities planned similar to the ‘Have a Go’ night. The 10K fundraising event in July, 2022 was also taking shape,
many activities were being planned at the SRA, including a raffle with proceeds being shared between the SRA and the London
Marathon.
The next SRA committee meeting was on 13th May, 2022 at the clubhouse.

(c) Pond – A suggestion from Cllr Sibley-Calder to plant native water lilies, estimated at £90.00, at the slipway and an area
opposite the seats was agreed (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Alderton).

(d) Village Show – The next Show Committee was on the 4th May, 2022. Cllr Teare reported Janet Foreman had agreed to use
the garage showroom to hold a monthly Craft and Produce Market on the 4th Saturday of every month until November, 2022
with any monies generated donated to the village show account.

(e) Queens Platinum Jubilee – Cllr Teare circulated an article that was to appear in the May Bulletin that gave a summary of
what was happening in the village to celebrate the Jubilee. Good progress had been made on the two ideas agreed at the last
meeting. Confirmation of the order placed for £1645.00 for 500 keep-sake commemorative mugs, as proposed by Cllr Teare and
seconded by Cllr Alderton was agreed. On the 27th May, 2022, there was to be a tea party for school children at Foreman’s
garage. It was planned for Councillors to present the children with the mugs at the party. There would also be around 250 mugs
for sale at £5.00 each.
Cllrs Teare and Poolford had met an arboriculturist to explore the idea to create a new woodland area at the southern end of
the SRA. It was Resolved to accept a quotation for £550.00, to draw up a scheme, a layout plan with a full plant schedule for the
project (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Thompson).

22/084 Annual Governance and Accountability Return (AGAR) 2021-22 – Following a review of the effectiveness of the system
of internal control, it was Resolved to approve Section 1 - Annual Governance Statement 2021-22 (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded
Cllr Thompson).

22/085 Annual Governance and Accountability Return (AGAR) 2021-22 – Following consideration of the 2021-22 AGAR
guidance, close scrutiny of the draft Submission including supporting evidence, it was Resolved (proposed (Cllr
Ingham/seconded Cllr Lock) to approve: -
(a) Section 2 - Accounting Statements 2021-22,
(b) the Explanation of Variances,
(c) the Notice of Public Rights and Publication of Unaudited Return,
(d) that the following documents be submitted to the External Auditor: -

(i) the Annual Governance and Accountability Return Sections 1, 2 and 3,
(ii) a bank reconciliation as at 31st March, 2022,
(iii) the Explanation of Variances,
(iv) the notification of the commencement date of the period for the exercise of public rights and
(v) the Annual Internal Audit Report 2021-22.
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Platinum Jubilee BBQ & Bonfire
Organisers of the BBQ & Bonfire to kickstart

the Platinum Jubilee Celebrations are delighted to announce
what you can expect to happen

on Thursday 2ⁿd June
at the SRA, Rotsea Lane Hutton Cranswick

at our RED, WHITE & BLUE themed extravaganza.

4pm Classic Car Rally & Have A Go Begins
The Following will be available throughout the event:

Tennis  Archery  Drones  Football
Table Tennis   Curling  Body Combat

BBQ  5:00pm to late

Cricket Match  6:00pm – 8:30pm

The Marquee will display all the decorated paper plates
 from the competition (See Advert below)

Stalls include:
Chocobola – The Scouts
Bottlebola – Preschool
Plant Stall
Platinum Jubilee Merchandise Stall
Teas, Coffee & Cakes provided by Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir
Wolds Hedgehog Rescue
Ice Cream Van
Best Dressed (Well-behaved) Dog Photo Booth– Have your photo
taken with your regally attired pooch!
The Bar Open Throughout The Event
All timings are for guidance purposes only and may be subject to
change.

Musical Entertainment In The Marquee To
Include:
6:00pm – Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir
6:30pm - Camp Fire Singing with the Scouts
7:00pm – Driffield Ukulele Group
7:45pm - Haz & Ced
8:15pm - Chris Lewis
9:15pm – Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir
9:35pm Community Singing & Flag Waving
(Please See Song Sheet) prior to lighting of the
bonfire at 9:45pm
9:45pm – Chris Lewis

PULL OUT

PROGRAMME AND

SONG SHEET
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Community Singing

Jerusalem
And did those feet in ancient time
Walk upon England's mountains green?
And was the holy Lamb of God
On England's pleasant pastures seen?
And did the Countenance Divine
Shine forth upon our clouded hills?
And was Jerusalem builded here
Among these dark satanic mills?
Bring me my bow of burning gold!
Bring me my arrows of desire!
Bring me my spear: O clouds unfold!
Bring me my chariot of fire!
I will not cease from mental fight
Nor shall my sword sleep in my hand
Till we have built Jerusalem
In England's green and pleasant land

Land Of Hope & Glory
Land of hope and glory
Mother of the free
How shall we extol thee
Who are born of thee
Wider still and wider
Shall thy bounds be set
God who made thee mighty
Make thee mightier yet
God who made thee mighty
Make thee mightier yet

Land of hope and glory
Mother of the free
How shall we extol thee
Who are born of thee
Wider still and wider
Shall thy bounds be set
God who made thee mighty
Make thee mightier yet
God who made thee mighty
Make thee mightier yet

God Save Our Queen
God save our gracious Queen!
Long live our noble Queen!
God save the Queen!
Send her victorious,
Happy and glorious,
Long to reign over us,
God save the Queen
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TOP FOLD AND GLUE AROUND A CANE
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(e) that £1 be charged for a copy of the Annual Return.

22/086 Village Walkabout 2022 – The Village Taskforce Team would be requested to inspect the road and look at the danger
caused by some overhanging trees on Stockbridge Lane and Cross Lane.
22/087 Request to hold a group exercise class on the Green – Resolved to grant permission for a 4-month period, subject to
the trainer holding current public indemnity and professional indemnity insurance (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr
Thompson).

22/088 Gift of sapling trees – Cllrs Poolford and Teare had taken delivery of the saplings and planted them at the allotments.
The trees would be re-planted at the SRA as part of the Queen’s Green Canopy tree-planting project.
22/089 Request to relocate litter bins away from seats on the Green and the play area due to smells caused by bags of dog
waste being placed in the bins – It was agreed to explore (i) the cost of cleaning the bins (b) repositioning the bins and (iii) if the
bins could be emptied more frequently.
22/090 Cluster Meeting for Parish Councils in the East Wolds and Coastal Ward – Ward Councillors had requested for topics to
be considered at the Cluster meeting. It was agreed to put forward two questions (a)
as there was considerable financial pressure on the East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Highways budget, what impact would this
result in for road improvement/repairs for the village? and (b) in early 2021, Ward Councillors expressed serious reservations as
to the benefits of entering into a Devolution Deal with Hull, currently there is strong support for such a Deal. What has changed
to now support the Deal?

22/091 20 mph signs – East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Highways had confirmed the 20mph signs would be refurbished this
year. It was noted that the Department for Transport manual stated that 20mph repeater signs were not necessary within a
20mph zone.

22/092 Devolution Deal between East Riding of Yorkshire and Hull Councils – Information received from a Ward Councillor was
noted. Further information should be available following the May, 2022 Elections.

22/093 Garden Allotments – There was one vacant plot. A number of tenants had been reminded to tidy up their plot. It was
Resolved to accept East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Pest Control quotation of £216.48 for a pest control service for a minimum
of six visits to cover the period October, 2022 to March, 2023.

22/094 Play Area – The Council’s aim to remove high and medium risks had been achieved as the annual inspection of the play
park identified only a number of minor repairs classed as low or very low risk. Appropriate action was to be taken. The aero
speed zip line had been repaired.

22/095 Payments:

Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Ingham) and to
note the receipt of the Payments Booklet for 2022-23 for the payment of the Council’s PAYE obligations.

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3783 Hutton Cranswick WI Hire of Hall 12.00 12.00

3784 Hutton Cranswick in Bloom Award of grant (22/059) 1200.00 1200.00

3785 Hutton Cranswick Bulletin Award of grant (22/062) 3000.00 3000.00

3786 Hutton Cranswick Sports and Recreation Association Award of grant (22/063) 5000.00 5000.00

3787 East Riding of Yorkshire Council Salt Bin Maintenance Visits - 2021-22 Winter Season 344.00 68.80 412.80

3788 East Riding of Yorkshire Council A4 copier paper 13.99 2.80 16.79

3789 ERNLLCA
Membership subscription to ERNLLCA and NALC
(21/126(a)) 798.82 798.82

3790 Beverley and North Holderness Internal Drainage Board
Agricultural Drainage Rates- period 01/04/2022 to
31/03/2023 98.76 98.76

3791 Opus Energy
Pond - Electricity standing charge period 07/03/2022 to
06/04/2022 14.37 0.72 15.09

3792 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services
Cutting Greens on 21/03/2022 (22/047); GHL work to
alleviate flooding 343.00 68.60 411.60

3793 S.Sanderson Salary (£407)and expenses(£233.21 Printer toner) 601.34 38.87 640.21

3794 S.J. Danby Ltd Play area - repairs to aero-speed zip line (22/070) 540.00 108.00 648.00

3795 A Johnson Annual audit and report; Certification of Annual Return 315.00 315.00

Total 12281.28 287.79 12569.07
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22/096 Additional payments received after the publication of the agenda: –

Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson).

22/097 Community Safety – Ward Councillor Evison agreed to inform Highways of a problem of cars
parked on and obstructing the pavement at the entrance to Reynards Close. It was noted the police had been
informed of the problem.
It was noted that some children were climbing trees on the Green to a dangerous height.

22/098 Correspondence – The following correspondence was received and noted: -
(a) Letter from the Police and Crime Commissioner for Humberside regarding Community Payback.
(b) Information from Insurance Brokers regarding key considerations for Events.
(c) Survey on fast food litter in the East Riding.
(d) East Riding Safeguarding Children Partnership - Spring Newsletter.
(e) Notification re the East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Standards Committee Meeting – 5th April, 2022.
(f) National Association of Local Councils (NALC) – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 29th March, 2022.
(g) Lissett Wind Farm Community Fund - Open for applications.
(h) East Riding & Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA)Newsletter, March, 2022.
(i) Thanks, from the Bulletin Team for the £3000.00 grant.
(j) Thanks, from the SRA committee for the £5000.00 grant.
(k) ERNLLCA East Riding District Committee meeting 21st April, 2022.
(l) NALC – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 22nd March, 2022.
(m) NALC - Smaller Councils Committee - priorities and issues that face you as a smaller council.
(n) Thanks, from Village In Bloom for the £1200.00 grant.
(o) Police - Driffield and Rural Ward and East Wolds and Coastal Ward Update – April, 2022.
(p) NALC - General Briefing 1-22 Ukraine and Legal Topic Notes (8, 13 and 31).
(q) Royal British Legion - The Queen’s Green Canopy project - Plant a Tree for the Jubilee Plaque.
(r) Government response to Committee on Standards in Public Life update from East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Head of

Legal and Democratic Services.
(s) Midsummer Spectacular Charity Concert to Celebrate the Platinum Jubilee - Driffield Showground – 25th June, 2022.
(t) Request to support the Yorkshire Wolds Music Festival.
(u) BBC Radio Humberside Make A Difference Awards – nominations close on 29th April, 2022.
(v) Invitation to join the Fields in Trust 2022 Annual General Meeting scheduled on 14th June, 2022.
(w) SEGL2 - Non-Intrusive Survey Licence - update from Agent.
(x) Ukraine - creating a support network of communities.
(y) NALC Funding task and finish group - Sector Finance Survey, 2022.
(z) Yorkshire Wolds Music Festival.
(aa) Guidance from East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Health, Safety and Licensing Service on Bouncy Castles and Similar

Inflatable Devices Safety.

22/099 Next Meeting – 25th May, 2022, at the W.I. Hall, Cranswick commencing: -
(a) 7.00 pm - Annual Parish Meeting,
(b) 7.15 pm - Annual Meeting of the Parish Council,
(c) 7.30 pm - Ordinary Meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.30 p.m.

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3796 The Play Inspection Company Ltd Play area - annual inspection 65.00 13.00 78.00

Total 65.00 13.00 78.00

A Big Thank You from

 The Hedgehogs

£2370 raised at Open Day

mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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The Queen’s Green Canopy (QGC) is a unique tree planting
initiative created to mark Her Majesty’s Platinum Jubilee in
2022 which invites people from across the United Kingdom

to “Plant a Tree for the Jubilee”.

Judging in July
The Hutton Cranswick Village in Bloom team is working
hard on the planting and maintenance of containers and
garden beds in the village. The emphasis in May has been
on maintaining the containers, particularly the wooden
ones, which need painting and mending every few years.
The small wooden containers at the Methodist Church and
the larger ones on the opposite side of the road were
found to be rotting and unstable and have, therefore, been
removed and recycled. The containers at the Methodist
Church will not be replaced by In Bloom as the church has
its own plans for the area.
The wooden planters along the wall opposite the
Methodist Church have been replaced by five oak whisky
half barrels.   They have been planted with perennials for
all round interest. Red, white and blue annuals will
complete the planting for this season to celebrate the
Platinum Jubilee. Other areas for the red/white and blue
treatment are the SRA and the Station.
Also, the smaller planters along the decking
area at SRA have been removed owing to
difficulty in keeping these adequately
watered.   The remaining large planters
outside the Clubhouse will be re-planted
shortly.

The Plant Sale which took place at the Bowls Club Coffee
Morning on 12th April raised a total of £72.50. Thanks to all
who either came to buy plants or who donated them.
As yet no definite date has been set for the Yorkshire in
Bloom 2022 Judging which will be between 2ⁿd and 17th
July.
The next Village in Bloom meeting has been scheduled for
2.00 p.m. on Friday 10th June in the SRA Clubhouse.

For more information on Village in Bloom
please contact:  Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com

or on 01377 270173 or
Heather Teare at: heatherateare@gmail.com  or on 01377 270187

All offers of help are welcome.

Platinum Jubilee Quiz - a big thank you to all the
organisers

Ian Sanderson Quiz Master said:
“Amount raised: £900.90 to be spent on the village jubilee activities, especially the
souvenirs for the children and tree planting. Thanks to: Raffle and Quiz prizes:
Cranswick Garden Centre, The Farm Shop, James White Butcher, The Spar Shop and the individuals who
brought prizes along on the day. Janet Foreman for hosting the event and helping out in numerous ways. The
organising committee and helpers at the quiz: Ian Sanderson, Danny Blair, Carol Cooper, Louise Sanderson,
Susan Wardell, Mike Wardell and Gina Simpson.”
Janet Foreman said, “The wonderful pies were from the Fish Shop/Chinese here in Cranswick, (they are the
same ones they sell in the shop). Thanks to Kevin and Sharon who cooked them, and of course it was the SRA
team who helped with the tables/bar etc. “

mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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What is happening for the Platinum Jubilee
 in Hutton Cranswick?
Jubilee Craft and Produce Market from 10am to 2pm at Foreman’s Garage  -
Saturday 28th May.

Memorabilia exhibition – at St Peter’s Church for four days. A display to
celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee will be held on 2ⁿd to 5th June. The
Church will be open from 10am to 4pm daily. Advert on page 6.

On Thursday 2 June a BBQ and Beacon Bonfire takes place at the SRA from
4pm. More detail is available in the pull out supplement in this issue.

Saturday 4 June - Open Afternoon with refreshments at the Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club. Advert in this issue on page
28.

Sunday 5 June - The celebrations will start with a Parade at 11am, and a Churches Together service on the Green at
midday. The Parade by community groups and streets will each depict one of the 7 decades of Royal service by the Queen.
So far the Church has selected the fifties, the Scout group the sixties, and the Guides have opted for the eighties.
Playgroup has since opted for the current decade. Community groups and streets are invited to  meet in the school
playground from 10.30am. Here is the route of
the parade.

The Parade will be followed by the Churches Together
: Pentecost and Jubilee service on The Green. The Big
Jubilee Picnic will take place on the Green, where all
residents and guests are invited to bring and eat a
picnic on the green as a village wide “street party”.
People are welcome to bring blankets, tables, chairs
etc.

Souvenir edition of The
Bulletin - The Bulletin has
received funding from ERYC
through the Parish Council
to assist in the production of
a special 28 page edition to
commemorate the Platinum Jubilee celebrations, activities
and events in the village. This should be published in the
autumn.

All organisations, streets and groups are encouraged to
submit photos and articles on what they are doing to
celebrate the Jubilee and any memories they have of past
celebrations. The email address is
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com

Now we need your articles and photographs, not only of
activities and events during the Jubilee year but also of past
Jubilee celebrations, memories of the Coronation in 1953,
Silver Jubilee in 1977 and royal events you may have taken
part in.  Help us build a lasting memory.

Best dressed street for the Jubilee celebrations
– a competition for the best dressed street for
the jubilee celebrations – this could include
window displays as well as bunting and other
decorations.

The best street judged will receive a  prize. The
judging will be on Saturday June 4th after 4pm.
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

ART GROUP

We invite you to join us and explore your
artistic talents, whether you are a beginner

or already enjoying drawing and painting!

2.00 - 4.00 pm in the church hall alternate
Saturdays!

Our next meetings are on 4th and 18th June.
For further information please contact

Madelaine on 01377 271664 or just come
along on the day, have a go and enjoy a cup

of tea/coffee and cake.

Please bring your own materials and discover
the joy of painting!

mailto:fjjohno52@gmail.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:clarejohnson66@hotmail.com
mailto:I_sanderson@hotmail.com
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Chair : Frances Johnson
fjjohno52@gmail.com

Vice Chair : Gina Simpson
ginasimpson@btinternet.com

Treasurer : Clare Johnson
clarejohnson66@hotmail.com

Secretary : Ian Sanderson
I_sanderson@hotmail.com

PLATINUM JUBILEE

It wor Sunday 30 January 2022 an
two awd fellers about 90 year awd
wor talkin’ in White Hoss in Cranny.

Yan on ‘em was called Ted an’ t’other
called Fred.   Noo Fred weren’t ower
bright - thoo knows, about eleven
pence hawpny short of a bob.

Noo Ted ses ti Fred ‘Dis thoo realise
our Queen will have been on’d throne
for seventy years next Sunda !!!

Fred ses, ‘There’s nea wonder she’s
allus been on’d throne, it’s all them
plums she’s eaten!

Ted sez, ‘Ah’v nivver sent ‘er plums
cos ah h’avent a plum tree!  Can thoo
tell me where it tells ya ti send ‘er
plums?

Fred sez, “Disn’t it say send ‘er
Victorius Ted”

MEMORY TEST . . .

By tahme thoo gets ti eighty thoo’s
larn’t ivry living thing there is!  Only
trouble is remembering it all !

ANONNYMOUSE

Quiz Night
Friday 17 June 7:30pm

at SRA Rotsea Lane.

Booking Required.
Please contact
HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com
or phone Secretary 07942353818

mailto:fjjohno52@gmail.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:clarejohnson66@hotmail.com
mailto:I_sanderson@hotmail.com
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£2 for first child &
£1 for each
additional child

For Sale

Second hand, Makita 240 volt, hand held circular
saw with storage box, machine used only to cut a
series of 2" thick timbers for a series of 10 raised
beds in garden.

Asking price £50.00, original cost £118.
David Greaves    01377 270050
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May 10th 2022
What an evening. We should
have had a talk entitled
Burlesque, the competition for
the best decorated bra was
allied to that, but our speaker
was unable to be there. However the competition went ahead
with some of the most decorative bras. We had feathers,
rabbits, beads, sequins, ribbons and bows galore, all very
colourful. The competition was won by Lyn Neill, 2ⁿd Jennifer
Brown, 3rd Lyn Morris. On a slightly more serious level, for the
benefit of newer members, Kate Ollett explained ACWW and
our pennies for friendship jar.
Val Thompson reported on the village Jubilee celebrations. We
are to meet at the school on 5th June at 11am, dressed in our
50s finery, or whatever we have. To be followed by a picnic on
the Green.
We will be holding a tombola on the Green at the Village Show
on July 23rd and a fund raising jumble sale in the WI Hall  on
Saturday 17th September at 9 am.
Lovely refreshments were provided by Liz Megginson and Ruth
Pickles.
Next meeting June 14th will be a Gin Tasting Evening. We are
asked to dress up for the evening, long frocks, tiaras, jewellery
as much bling as you like. The competition will be a brooch.

Wanted!
Groupies for the Community Choir!

I am sure you are all aware that the village is putting
together quite a programme of activities for the
forthcoming Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Celebrations.
As part of the ‘entertainment’, we, The Yorkshire
Wolds Community Choir based here at the SRA, will
be performing a couple of little slots during the
evening. This will be only our second public
performance since we got back together after the
lockdown restrictions.

Much has changed since then and we probably have
more new members than originals, so many of us, I
guess could be classed as performance virgins!!
Needless to say, we are rehearsing hard but there is
still a little trepidation within the camp, so we are
asking, nay, begging the good burghers of Hutton
Cranswick to come along, support us and hopefully,
even join in and give us some much needed volume
boost!

There will be a little community singing just before
the lighting of the beacon so there is a fantastic
opportunity for you to see what it’s like singing in a
group without the spotlight being on you. I
understand you will find songsheets elsewhere in the
Bulletin, so maybe you could even get a little practice
in!

It promises to be a great event with a fantastic array
of activities, entertainment and just general jollity
making! There will be the bar and a BBQ, so plenty of
refreshments to keep you going and of course, who
would want to miss the opportunity of performing
with your local choir.

So please, come along and support the day and be
gentle with us !

If you do have a sing and realise how much fun it can
be, then maybe you may be tempted to come along
and join us on a Monday evening from 7.30-9.00 pm
at the SRA. Contact Fiona on 07984 657071 for more
details.

In harmony

Haz
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Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club,
At rear of White Horse Inn,

Main Street, Cranswick. YO25 9QR

The Green is now open and available
 for play by members, especially Sundays at 1.15pm

for social bowling.
See website for more information

https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club/

HUTTON CRANSWICK
BOWLS CLUB ARE

HOLDING AN OPEN DAY
ON SATURDAY JUNE 4TH

FROM 2.00 TILL 4.00 PM.

THERE WILL BE TEA AND
CAKES IN THE CLUBHOUSE
AND A CHANCE TO HAVE A

GO AT BOWLING ON THE
GREEN.

(All free of charge)
In celebration of the Platinum Jubilee
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council
      Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson

      Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,
    Cranswick, YO25 9RA

   Tel; 01377 270058
    e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Tom Holtby
Tel 270393
Lynda Ingham
Tel: 07432 558051
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248

Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893
Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare MBE
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on
Wednesday 22 June starting at 7.00pm.  The meeting will be in

the WI Hall. Details will be published on the village notice boards
and website at least 7 days in advance of the meeting.

The meeting is open to the public and early in the Agenda, the
public and councillors may ask questions or make statements

(limited to 3 minutes per person).
For further information please contact the Parish Clerk.

There are April minutes in this Bulletin.

Allotments:
These are situated on Beverley Road. If you would like to rent an
allotment of approximately 1/10th of an acre for £15.00 per year,
please fill in an application form and send it to Steve Sanderson,
Clerk to Hutton Cranswick Parish Council.

An application form is available on the council’s website. When a
plot becomes available you will be contacted. Thank you.

Summer Holiday Activities
and Food Grant

Are there children and young people in your area
who would benefit from taking part in fun activities
for free on their doorsteps?
Are you a constituted organisation, charity, faith
group, school or business who would like to provide
these sessions in the summer holidays to local
families?
If the answer is yes, apply to the Summer Holiday
Activities and Food Fund.

There’s up to £40,000 available for organisations to
provide a range of activities for children, young
people or families who are eligible for free-school
meals including sport, play, art, music, dance and
outdoor adventure. All sessions must include fun and
a healthy meal! Funding can be spent on equipment,
staffing, volunteer expenses, capital costs, venue
hire, marketing, training, etc. For an informal chat,
please contact Vicky Jude, HAF Commissioning and
Quality Monitoring Officer at
vicky.jude@eastriding.gov.uk or
haf.programme@eastriding.gov.uk .

Grant deadline: 28th June 2022

To apply, please visit the below website
https://eastridingofyorkshirecouncil.flexigrant.com/
default.aspx

Dog Poo left on The Green

Reports from the Council’s grass cutting
team show that there is a lot of DOG POO

BEING LEFT ON THE GREEN.
The Green is a widely used community

facility.

PLEASE CLEAN UP
AFTER YOUR DOG
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Could this be You?
Have you ever:-

● wondered how your favourite magazine gets put  together?
● wondered what it would be like to have a hand in publishing something?
● had the urge to do a little research and write up your findings?
● looked at the computer you bought last year and felt as if you could do more

than Surf the Net with it?
● felt those creative juices flowing but don’t quite know what to do with them?

If the answer to any of the above is ‘yes’, then helping out with the editing and preparation of The Bulletin
might be just the thing for you!!!

You don’t have to know anything about publishing as The Bulletin team (who are a very friendly bunch) will show
you the ropes and you never know – The Bulletin today, Vogue magazine tomorrow!

If you feel that you might be interested please get in touch. You don’t have to make a commitment at this stage
but come and talk to us and explore some of the many possibilities you might like to try.

To get in touch: email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
 or have a chat with any member of The Bulletin team known to you.

mailto: hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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